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DRAFT 3/25/08
FINAL – 3/27/08
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

March 13, 2008
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:19 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room, 4950 McNutt Road, Sunland Park, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Absent Mr. Daniel Castillo.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and the Mission Statement was read by Mrs. Viramontes.

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           Supt. Nava introduced Ray Lara to give a presentation on the ENLACE Parent Outreach Ambassadors which addresses the Parental Involvement Policy.  Mr. Lara explained how the POA program came about; with most of the POA’s being former classroom instructional assistants.  Mr. Lara presented data on work that the POA’s have been involved in since last fall through now.  The POA’s work as a link between the schools and the parent.  Mr. Freddy Marquez from NMSU ENLACE also joined Mr. Lara in the presentation.  Both Mr. Marquez and Mr. Lara said that Gadsden   POA program is being looked at as a model for other school districts.  
           Supt. Nava introduced Commissioner McCamley who gave a presentation on the SpacePort.  Commission McCamley spoke about the different competitions and educational programs that will be sponsored by Virgin Galactic through the SpacePort.  Programs that will also help teachers that will work with these programs.
           Dr. Vicky Harder is the districts representative on the Spaceport committee and has been involved and keeping the district informed.  

	Board President’s Report
Board Member’s Reports
	      B.  President Saénz thanked commissioner McCamley and Dr. Harder for their hard work with the Spaceport.  President Saénz attended both community meetings and she liked that both meetings were well attended.  President Saénz also attended the DACC meeting where she inquired about the facility in Chaparral.  She was told that there was a hold due to land acquisition.  President Saénz attended a meeting with Dr. Garcia, the JPO and D. A. Susan Martinez addressing the truancy problem.  President Saénz congratulated Dr. Garcia and GMS since construction has started.  GMS re-dedicated the tree that was dedicated in honor of former teacher, Louie Banegas.  The re-dedication was necessary due to construction.
     C.  Board Members: 
       Mr. Ford said that wings Q & R at CHS are on schedule.  Mr. Ford threw the first pitch at the first softball and at the first JV baseball game.  
            Mrs. Viramontes said that there are several items being looked at    for the DACC branch in Chaparral.  Mrs. Viramontes and Ms. Saenz spent the day with the children parading to NVE.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated all of the high school basketball teams for representing our district well.  Mrs. Viramontes attended the track meet at GHS and was nice to see all of the staff that give of their own time to work at the track meet.
           Mrs. Huerta introduced DAC Commissioner Caviness who gave the Board information regarding the curfew ordinance that they were hoping to enact in Dona Ana County.  The curfew ordinance would be to help with the gang related activity and graffiti going on currently in Anthony as well as throughout the county.  Commissioner Caviness explained that enacting this ordinance was not possible at this time but that she and the commissioners would continue to look at other laws or ordinances that would address this type of criminal activity.  
   Mr. Castillo - absent           

	Student Rep
	   D.   Diana Solis said she completed her credits and graduated from DPA in December, 2007.  DPA is preparing for their NCA visit.  Diana said that a group of students would be traveling to Western Technical College.  Supt. Nava said that Diana had passed her Para Pro Test with the district. 

	Personnel Report
	     E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no     action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the agenda without modifications.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.        

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum – 
     Carolina Renteria – Summer work for Special Education students.
     Mary Enriquez, Myra Rascon – spoke in support of the ENLACE POA          

	Vado E.S. 

Uniform Request
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the request from Vado Elementary School to become a uniformly dressed school.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	2008-2009 
Calendar
	    B.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to table the proposed calendar for 2008-2009.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Patricia Villalobos and Raelynn Gough addressed the Board with comments on the proposed calendars.

	Landscaping Estimates for North Valley & Vado Elementary Schools
	    C.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Landscaping for both North Valley and Vado Elementary Schools.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	April 25th Half Day Release Request
	    D.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the request for a half day release on April 25th to allow the campus Leadership Goal Teams to meet and finalize their new EPSS for 2008-2009.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Policy DJF Purchase of Goods and Services
	8.  Discussion Items:

A.  Associate Superintendent Laura Garcia explained that Policy DJF Purchase of Goods and Services needed to be updated.  

	Out of State Band Travel 
	     B.  Associate Superintendent Laura Garcia addressed the board with information to assist the high school bands on a rotating basis on out of state trips.  These out of state trips create a financial burden on the band director, parents and students when they are invited to represent not only the district but the state.  The band boosters would have to fundraise 50 % of the monies for these trips and the district could assist with this allocation up to 50% but not to exceed $50,000.00.  This allocation would be set up beginning with this year assisting Gadsden H.S.; in 2008-2009 Santa Teresa H.S.; and in 2009-2010 Chaparral H.S.  

	PSCOC Pre-Application 
	     C.  Associate Superintendent Richard Chavez addressed the Board with information on the requests by priority and their NMCI ranking on the PSCOC application.  

	
	9.  Mr. Ford motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:43 p.m.   

	Closed Session 

	10. Mrs. Viramontes a made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:10 p.m.
    

	Adjourned
	     Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.                        
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